Edition 1, Monday 5th July 2010.

Wow! How did Glenbo make it to page 1 of the 1st edition????
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Hi Everyone, 
Welcome to the first edition of the 
Gympie Permaculture/Chat Group




We welcomed 3 new visitors on Thursday. Peter’s son Ned joined us and talked about his focus for his West End back yard garden and his luck to have had a bush turkey prepare his soil for planting. Kelly Tompkins, who was very keen to learn more about her worm farm and her passion to rescue a mountain of cats claw from Jack & Diane’s property for basket weaving. One persons’ pesky weed is another girls’ treasure! Leticia Impey was keen to know more about composting toilets on her new property. 

Peter related his experience of his straw-bale workshop at Wondai State School and his trials along the way, literally. The offending 

Vehicle, fell out of favour and was reduced to a few hundred dollars in Peter’s pocket. His next straw-bale workshop will be on 24th July approx. 9.00am to 4.00pm. Entry fee $25 includes lunch. For bookings call Peter on 54835589. Peter believes that there will be a second workshop (to finalise the school kitchen) on the following week, 31st.) which he will confirm in the coming weeks.

Athol brought along some Mulberry Tree cuttings, from his tree, which, he grew from a cutting 30 year ago. Good genes. He also has a mate who wants to sell two beehives, so if anyone is interested please call Athol or Skaidra on 54823637.

Athol is also bringing some of his prize Champagne Watermelon seeds to the next meeting, Thursday 5th August, so you might want to prepare your patch now.

Glen, again, won the @*!!!!### raffle!!!!! 

Sarah Jayne Bell had some good information on becoming solar powered through Origin, who apparently enables you to pay for the whole installation through you power account over as period of time. I called AGL today and they offer similar deals. So it sounds like the offers are out there and the upfront cost can be worked around.
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We were quite a noisy bunch so I wasn’t able to take note of everything. The only other notable thing (that I can remember) was the mushroom compost available from Barter Road near the Victory Store for a very reasonable price. No other details unfortunately.
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· Dates to Note
· Qld Home Garden Expo 9th- 11th July at the Nambour Showgrounds. More details www.homegardenexpo.com.au. See 3-day program of speakers at bottom of newsletter.


Sara Bizzell had issues with non-productive beehives and has enlisted the help of the king of bees, Athol. Sara also has some beehive equipment for sale listed below: 
4 frame honey extractor $225. 8 and 10 frame bottom boxes and supers, lids & wired frames. Call 54867026.
[image: :1713049-1-best-buds-gardening-cartoon-calendar-by-swiss.jpg] 
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Diane reminds us that the Goomboorian Hall markets are commencing again this month, held on the 3rd Sunday starting at 7.00am. Contact Keith, Market Coordinator, for stalls at $10 0432112622.

Below is a very helpful article from Tanya Burls
Poultry Paralysis & Rescue Remedies
A few weeks ago my partner drew my attention to the seemingly rapid decline of one of our Indian Runner Ducks who lives in our organic, permaculture veggie patch.  She had become listless, inactive and had started to get a lump on her neck.  I considered a range of potential reasons, none of which however factored in paralysis tick as we had been told by numerous locals and poultry professionals alike that paralysis tick “does not affect chooks or ducks”.
We soon had to challenge this belief however once my partner had managed to catch the poor girl and on her were two very engorged scrub ticks, 1 on her neck and 1 under her beak.  We diligently removed them and checked her over for any others before releasing her back with her two companions however she was obviously weak as she could not stand for long and her neck was increasingly looking like the S bend of a toilet as the muscles were obviously being affected. Still working on the theory that poultry do not get the “real affects” of the paralysis tick we decided to see if she would recover of her own accord over the coming day or two.
The wait and see strategy went out the window by the next morning as it was evident she was not going to last the day if we did not take some emergency action.  I quickly pulled out my favourite herb book by Isabell Shipard, my Backyard Poultry Book by Alanna Moore and scanned through my favourite natural health websites and constructed a list of medicinal herbs that we could look at to do the job.  I then proceeded to collect the herbs that we had on hand in the garden to make a rescue remedy. 
INGREDIENTS
3 small leaves of TANSY
3 small leaves of WORMWOOD
6 Large leaves of STINGING NETTLE (blanched to remove the sting)
½ a clove of GIANT GARLIC or 2 cloves of PURPLE GARLIC
I heaped teaspoon of UNPROCESSED HONEY
4 large leaves of HERB ROBERT
Dash of UNFILTERED APPLE CIDER VINEGAR
¼ Cup of water to mix
METHOD
Blend all the ingredients together until liquefied.

Once I had blended all the ingredients together my partner and I then cornered our poor girl who at this stage could barely walk, was weeping from the eyes and had an impossibly contorted neck. We administered a syringe full of the mixture 

gently down her throat. We then let her go back with her mates and checked on her regularly throughout the day. 
By late afternoon we laid out a plate of food for the three of them with an additional helping of the rescue remedy mixed into it which she proceeded to get stuck into.
By the next morning she was quacking and waddling around with the others and her neck, while still not right, was definitely relaxing and aligning itself again. Within three days she was back to her vocal, vivacious self.  At this point my partner and I checked her over again and did find a couple of smaller ticks which we removed and the hollow shell of a dead one which we believe was the offending tick as subsequent research informed us that they inject the paralysis venom into their victims as they are detaching.
We are now very vigilant of ticks on our chooks and our ducks and I have formulated a General Health Tonic of various herbs that I administer to our poultry regularly in their food to ensure they are kept in optimum health. 
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Using various plants from your garden to save the life of an animal is a very satisfying and rewarding endeavour which additionally ensures your own health by way of beautiful eggs from happy, healthy girls.


Thank you Tanya.


COMIC CORNER

I thought a bit of comedy mixed with nostalgia would be a great way to finish. These 2 a little humorous but are also nostalgic in that they were the kind of things we were warned of or threatened with in our childhood. Hope they hit a cord with you. Please send yours in for future editions.

Your face will stay like that if the wind changes!

I hope your chickens grow into ostriches and kick your fowl house down!


Last, but not lease, Glen suggested we start a library using some of our very wide variety of relevant books that we all have tucked away either read or intended to read ‘some day’. The books would remain your own property and the library would run just as any library where books would be signed out etc. I will put a reminder in the newsletter on Monday 2nd August.
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Quite without notice I had a PET day today (Sunday). I started work on my raised garden beds yesterday (only to be told by our quiet little mouse, Lynne Syme, “Well it’s about bloody time”) and was suitably exhausted in the afternoon. So today, I was saved by Terry & Cathy (Go-Vita) and after some serious hard work all the beds are ready and now waiting to be planted in the next couple of weeks.

I am hoping that this first newsletter has been at least a little useful and with more lead-time, the next newsletter should be better with lots more contributions. This is for us all to continue to communicate, buying, selling, swapping, news updates, PET days etc. Please email me the details. 

Thanks to everyone who contributed, 7 pages are pretty decent for a first edition.

I will be overseas from August 27th to September 24th so I will be passing this job over to an enthusiastic volunteer for the month. Any takers?

A reminder that the next GPN (Gympie Permaculture Newsletter) will be published on Monday the 12th July. 

Cheers Wendy
0412 890 950
[bookmark: _GoBack]
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